
     The Deputy Chief of Operations ensures that the citizens of the West Plains 
receive the appropriate people and resources when you call 911. The Operations 
section of the department’s primary focus is YOU, our customers, and making the 
worst day of your life a little better by providing a professional, coordinated re-
sponse on what appears to be a moments notice.  The operations of the depart-
ment, including supervising training and incident response, has an impact on al-
most every aspect of the department in some form or fashion. 

 

     The call volume of Spokane County Fire District 10 has risen significantly over 
the past few years.  To date, we have been dispatched to just over 1,150 calls for 
service, which is a 13% increase in call volume from last year.   This keeps your 
crews very busy training and responding to calls.  The calls range from non-life 

threatening  or life threatening medical calls and vehicle accidents to structure, wildland and vehicle fires as 
well as hazmat incidents. These calls range in time, variety and intensity from 10 minutes public assist calls to 
multi-day events such as wildland fires or wind events. 

 

     Our busiest month is typically July and our slowest month is February.  The busiest day out of the week is 
Saturday followed closely by Friday.  And our busiest time of day is about 8:00 P.M and 12:00 P.M.  As you can 
see, we ensure to try and keep accurate statistics to help aid in our responses.  Unfortunately, this year we saw 
a 35% increase in our fire responses.  Fire responses range from a small campfire to a fully involved structure  
fire.  Our increase in wildland fires are largely due to the ongoing drought conditions Eastern Washington is fac-
ing.  This year the district had quite a few suspicious wildland fires with the result of an individual being arrest-
ed for the suspicion of arson.  The arrest was made in partnership with Spokane County Sheriff’s and the Wash-
ington DNR.    The structure fire increase we have seen we believe is largely due to 
more people being home during the pandemic and the use of their internal sys-
tems.  However, we are hoping this is just an anomaly for this year.  

 

      Spokane County Fire District 10 continues to strive to bring you the best and 
most professional people we can to help you.  We pride ourselves in providing ex-
cellent customer service to everyone we come in contact with.  We appreciate eve-
ryone’s continued support in our efforts. 

 

Thank You, 

        DC Sandoval 

 

NEWSLETTER 
SERVING THE WEST PLAINS OF SPOKANE COUNTY FOURTH QUARTER 2021  

A MESSAGE FROM   

DEPUTY CHIEF ORLANDO SANDOVAL 

THIS NEWSLETTER  IS FUNDED BY 2018  FEDERAL SAFER GRANT 

www.scfd10.org 



VOLUNTEER  
FIREFIGHTERS/EMT’S WANTED   

SPOKANE COUNTY FIRE DISTRICT 10 
 STATION 10-1    929 S Garfield Rd  Airway Heights WA  99001 

COMMISSIONERS    Scott Mericle, Chair      Ken Pegg         Gordon Hester 

 DISTRICT FIRE CHIEF Ken Johnson  

ADMINISTRATIVE DIRECTOR    Pegy Callahan  

DEPUTY CHIEFS Orlando Sandoval Don Malone      DIVISION CHIEF  Debby Dodson       

LIEUTENANTS  Mike Risley Jared Murphy  Rob Sayers 

FIREFIGHTERS Taylor Scharff  Evan Zeutschel Lane Bitz  

 

70 Additional Volunteer Support Services Members and Firefighters 

 

Sta 10-2   5408 W Lawton Rd Spokane WA  99224          Sta 10-3    6316 N Dover Rd  Spokane WA  99224 

Sta 10-4   1411 S Brooks Rd Medical Lake WA  99022    Sta 10-5   9921 W Trails Rd  Spokane WA  99224 

www.scfd10.org  (509) 244-2425               info@scfd10.org 

    Helping our community in the time of need is a core value for many of us.  It takes the desire, time, commit-
ment, and readiness in order to fulfill critical roles like SCFD10 Volunteer Firefighter/EMT’s and Support Services 
members.   

     The ultimate benefit of neighbors helping neighbors is truly rewarding.  A sense of pride, passion and belong-
ing develops from the dedication and service that comes with responding as a Firefighter/EMT to medical emer-
gencies, wildland, vehicle and structure fires, and interacting with the public on a daily basis.  Support Services 
members also respond to incidents and training activities to fill SCBA bottles, 
assist with firefighter rehab and drive water tenders to fires.   

     Initial eligibility  includes  

 1.  At least 18 years old 

 2.  Valid Driver’s License 

 3.  COVID vaccination 

 4.  Pass Background check 

 5.  High School graduate or GED 

 6.  Pass written, physical agility test & interview 

 7.  Pass medical exam 

     After a recruit training academy, volunteers contribute by working on shifts 
and/or responding from home to a nearby station when an incident occurs.    
As a volunteer Firefighter/EMT, you receive nominal compensation for training 
and response as well as the opportunity to earn nationally recognized certifi-
cations and enrollment in the Washington State Volunteer Firefighter Pension 
Plan. It can’t be done without the right people committing to getting it done.  
Ideal candidates are physically fit, have some flexible time, and are looking to be challenged.  If this sounds like 
you, take the next step!   

 The 2022-1 Winter Recruit Academy starts in February.  The application deadline 
has been extended to January 12, 2022.  

SCFD10 Firefighters are fully  

engaged with the new live fire  
training prop located at  

Station 10-1.   



KNOX BOX RAPID ENTRY SYSTEM 

      
    
      For both residential and commercial structures and gates, Knox Box allows 
rapid entry into buildings and property without forced entry damage or delay.  
Property owners can store master keys, access cards or have toggle switches that 
will save time for medical and fire emergencies.  Knox boxes  are high security 
devices that are mounted in easily recognizable locations such as at  gates, main 
entrances or control points to buildings and property.  They are purchased and 
maintained by property owners and are accessed by a single master key that the 
Fire District controls.   
 
 

Steps for getting your Knox Box 
1. Make sure your building or property is located in Spokane County Fire District 10. 
2. Contact Prevention Lieutenant Mike Risley at  (509)  919-3342 before ordering. He will provide assistance 

to help determine the size, number, and placement of the Knox Box. 
3. Order the correct size and number from www.knoxbox.com.   
4. After receiving and installing the Knox Box, your finished box(es) will remain open.   
5. Have your master key(s) available and clearly marked. 
6. Contact SCFD10 for an on site time to secure the Knox Box. 
 

     It is important to contact the Fire District to update the keys or if changes have been made.  
For more information, go to our website at https://www.scfd10.org/resource/knox-box/ .  

 



PREVENTION IS THE KEY 
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READY FOR A  
CHALLENGE? 

 

THE DEADLINE  FOR  
APPLICATIONS FOR THE 

2022-1 WINTER  
ACADEMY HAS BEEN 

EXTENDED TO  
JANUARY 12, 2022 

 
www.scfd10.org 

Or contact 
DC Debby Dodson 

(509) 919-3350 
ddodson@scfd10.org 

THE FIRE WITHIN YOU…. 


